MINUTES
AGM

VILLAGE HALL

CALVER

7.30pm on 3rd August 2015
Present:
Margaret Wood (Chair), Mike Elsworth (Treasurer), Denise Hall 


(Secretary)

Trustees:
Marie Mumford, Jean Cooper, Jon Belk, Peter Thompson, Jonathan Harris, Brenda Stockley, Donna Games, Tom Marshall, Barry Thompson
Attendees: 
Marie Mumford, Jean Cooper, Brenda Stockley, Mary Elsworth,  Jonathan Harris, Chris Flint, Donna Games. Joy Marrison, Diane Nunweek, Mike Elsworth, Denise Hall, Margaret Wood, Barry Thompson
Apologies: 
Non received
1.

Approval of Minutes of previous AGM Meeting


Minutes were circulated amongst attendees.  They were approved and 

proposed by Brenda Stockley and seconded by Jean Cooper.

2.

Chairs Report


Welcome to all Trustees and visitors.

There was one big change to the way the village hall was run last year.

After much discussion about the working arrangements several changes were made.

Bob Dudgeon had been the booking clerk for several years whilst Denise Hall was the Minutes S cretary. The Trustees did not employ a caretaker but did use a cleaning company once a week to clean the main hall, kitchen etc.

The Trustees decided to combine all the administrative tasks in one post and also to take on a caretaker, thus dispensing with the cleaning company. Bob Dudgeon decided he did not wish to apply for either post. A small sub-committee interviewed Denise and offered her the admin post, they also talked to Chris Flint, the bar manager, and subsequently offered him the caretaker post. Both posts are on a self employed basis and they submit invoices stating the hours they have worked on a monthly basis in arrears.

This arrangement has been successful and has saved the hall a small amount of money.

The main item of maintenance was in the Committee Room, we have had new curtains and decorated making the room much lighter as well as cleaner.

During last year we put an advert in The Link (church magazine) asking for the return of the tea spoons. [The box containing a gross of tea spoons went missing]. Also 50+ dinner plates are missing. We had no response to this appeal, we think both items are sitting in some one's garage having been borrowed for a”do” of some description.

The crockery has now been replaced although we are still looking at finding the right cutlery.

We are still seeking a suitable baby change stand for the disabled toilet.

We have fitted a letterbox in the foyer so people can leave us comments and also payments.

We are still having discussions with Calver Parish Council about siting a defibrillator on site, possibly on the exterior of the building to make it usable by the general public.

In the last year we have put the hall on line – we subscribe to a website called “Hallshire” and get many enquiries through this site, a successful venture.

We now have very few spots left for regular classes and all our classes report they like the hall and its facilities. We have been having lots of children's parties, I think a lot come by word of mouth so we obviously have satisfied customers. We had a couple of weddings last year which helped the coffers.

Last year I reported on a possible legacy. We received £50,000 from the estate of the late Peggy Hadfield and have spent some time deciding what to do. The Trustees felt they should spend the majority of the money on improving the facilities in the hall rather than using to keep the hall going. We are now in the throws of planning a full kitchen refurbishment.

The foundation stone for the hall was laid in 1995 and the hall opened for business in 1996, the Trustees are seeking ideas on how to celebrate this milestone next year. I went to the memorial service for Philip Gunstone who was instrumental in getting the hall built. The family gave me a watercolour of the hall which was presented to Philip when he retired from the Committee and village, they felt it should be in the hall. As part of the 20th anniversary I am going to get a plaque dedicated to Philip and his wife Doreen and invite his family to unveil the picture and plaque.

I would like to thank all the Trustees for their hard work and ideas over the past year.

I also want to personally thank Chris and Denise for all their hard work and support in the past year. Finally a great big thank you to Mike Elsworth for his sterling work as treasurer to the Committee.

3.  

Treasurer’s Report



 Last year was a successful year which also includes £50,000 legacy.  

The hall has broken even and because there was less major 
maintenance there is not such a great deficit. There is £52,286.28 surplus of which the £50,000 legacy is included.  The operating costs have remained steady over the years.  Bar income steadily reduced also over years. Mike asked if there were any questions.  Margaret asked if more soft drinks were being sold.  Chris and Mike said there seems not to be an issue.  Donna asked how to explain depreciation of assets.  The items depreciate at 10% of original cost.



Mike thanked Denise and Chris for their had work



The accounts were proposed by Tom Marshall and seconded by Barry 



Thompson



Margaret proposed a vote of thanks to Mike for his work as Treasurer 



and also thanked David Turner for auditing the accounts. Margaret also



thanked Denise and Chris for their hard work.

4.

Appointment of Auditor



Everyone agreed to continue with David Turner.

5.

Election of Committee Members



Sally Boyes has resigned so a new School Representative is needed.
The Trustees and Committee members were voted en-bloc.
Proposed by Mary Elsworth and Seconded by Joy Marrison.

6.

200 Club



One cycle is now completed after 40 weeks with a profit of £994.43 


which is very low. There is a reduction of members every year 



unfortunately.  There are presently 124 members. 200 members is



a vital part of balancing accounts and lost members need to be



replaced.  The 200 Club is a very important financial resource and 



needs more members.  The money from the legacy must be spent on



assets not on maintenance to which the 200 Club contributes.

7.

20th Anniversary


Ideas are needed for a celebration.

8.

Website

Jonathan Harris stated that the Parish Council is developing a 

Calver Parish website and will include information regarding the

Village Hall.  The BT cabinet capacity is now full for Super 

Broadband so it is not possible to have acess to this.  The hall will now have normal broadband.

Meeting closed at 8.10 pm
